
Peace Christian 
Reformed Church 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, 
and today and forever.     Heb. 13:8 

 
 

CHURCH 
306 N. High St. 

Menno, SD 57045 
Phone: 605-387-5224 

Parsonage: 605-387-5684 
 

Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 

 



Order of Worship 

September 1, 2024 

 

Organist  Sandra Schaeffer 

Welcome & Announcements  Rev. Ryan VanderWees 

* Call to Worship  

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn: Red 243, Crown Him with Many Crowns 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

* Hymn:  Blue 236, Psalm 119, How Blest the Perfect… 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Box General Fund  

* Hymn:  Blue 153, Psalm 80, Great Shepard Who Leadest… 

Scripture:  1 Peter 5:1-14 

Sermon:  Stand Firm 

Prayer 

* Hymn: Blue 444, A Mighty Fortress Is Our God 

* Apostles' Creed & Catechism:  Lord's Day 35, Q. 96-98 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn:  Blue 493 The Doxology 

*Please stand if able 

 

 

 



Today/This Week: 
Sept. 1: Worship Service, 9:30 a.m.  

 

Upcoming: 
Sept. 8: Worship Service, 9:30 a.m. pulpit supply Rev. Jack Gray 

Sept. 8: Sunday School begins 

Sept. 15: Worship Service, 9:30 a.m. Special plate offering for  

               Dordt University 

 
August 25: Attendance 69; General Fund $1410  
 
USHER for September: Andrew Schaeffer 

SOUND SYSTEM for September:  Jeremy Zeeb 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year, we as 

a consistory are asking for prayers for the families and 

individuals of Peace Christian Reformed Church.  Please keep 

these families in mindful prayer for this week of Sept. 1: Daniel 

& Candice Kirschenman, Ronald Mettler, Philip & Ashley 

Neuharth 

 
PASTOR RYAN’S CONTACT INFORMATION:  If you 

would like to contact Pastor Ryan during the week, you can 

call/text him at 616.240.8166 or email 

ryan.vanderwees@gmail.com. 
 
SUNDAY SCHOOL:  Sunday School will begin on Sept. 8.  If 

you are interested in helping out as a teacher or substitute 

teacher, please talk to Cindy Kirschenman. 
 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD NEEDS:  With back to 

school sales going on, the missions committee asks you to 

prayerfully consider donating school supplies for the Operation 

Christmas Child shoeboxes. The biggest needs right now are 

notebooks or any loose leaf paper and folders. 

about:blank


 

BIBLE STUDY: Coffee Break Bible Study will begin Wed. 

Oct. 2 at 10 a.m. and 7 p.m. This year’s study will be the book 

of Daniel. Please direct any questions to Alita Guthmiller. 

 

BIRTH ANNOUCEMENT: The congregation extends its 

congratulations to Geoff and Erika King on the arrival of their 

son Asher Lee King. He was born August 8. 

 

WORKERS NEEDED: The church will again be hosting a 

booth at the Power Show that will offer free games and small 

prizes to children. The Mission Committee is asking for 

volunteers to run the booth in two-hour shifts. The sign-up 

sheet is in the social hall. Help support this local mission. 

 

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS/INFORMATION:  Please 

send bulletin announcements to Cindy Heckenlaible at 

lubitvas@goldenwest.net.  Please note, this email, which she 

will be using exclusively for church work, is different from the 

one in the church directory. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         
PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Henry Bender Brent Haberman 

Mark Schaeffer Andrew Schaeffer 

Phil Neuharth Mark Hento 

Don Sayler Elliot Thomas 

Wesley Schaeffer 

mailto:lubitvas@goldenwest.net

